Director’s Reports

ASA AGM December 7, 2024

Treasurer’s Report:
It was another very busy year as treasurer. Especially so as this is a casino year.

We had many away events that require deposits, reconciliation and then rebates back. It was made
difficult as our coach was late arriving from NZ and we were playing catch up nearly all of the time.

The addition of another coach this year added to the burden of cost.

Having a fulltime administration support was very helpful.

| submit the financial statements for the past fiscal year.

Thank you to Stephen Reichenfeld and Thomas Kelm for being our readers in 2024

Thank you to our staff and contractors who delivered all the programming this year. Especially our brand-
new website.

Thank you to the committed group of board members who make decision making easy.
Regards
Phil Paxton

ASA Treasurer

Equipment Director’s Report:

- Washed, detailed, and polished truck for the season and had new tyres installed.

- Looked for and found slide-in topper for the ASA truck. Installed on truck, installed rack on
topper to carry boats.

- Moved coach boats to and from Calgary, Glenmore, and CYC.

- Ensured that City of Calgary’s specifications for boats on the reservoir were followed.

- Repaired Elmo’s trailer

- Worked on Christmas tree trailer, new tyres, axle alignment.

- Repaired Rolly’s engine cage.

- Multiple calls with the ASA coach.

Respectfully submitted by John Cormack, Equipment Director.



Youth Director’s Report:
The youth attended training camps at CYC and WSC in the spring. Many traveled to regattas in

BC in the spring, Alberta throughout the season, and BC in the fall.

We had several athletes travel to CORK in Kingston with our provincial coach. We had seven
youth from Saskatchewan and Manitoba join us, and one of the coaches from Manitoba helped
out as well. They all had a great time and formed a Prairie Team for the week. Many of the out
of province sailors came to CYC in the fall for the Provincial Regatta.

We have lots of up-and-coming sailors at many levels. There are Opti, llca 4, 6, and 7, and
29ersgoing to regattas. Many of these sailors are also instructors for the summer at various
clubs.

We are in the process of developing a provincial team that will be for those athletes wanting to
sail at a higher level. Next summer the Youth Worlds lica 4 and 6 is in California, so we are
hoping that many of our llca sailors will be interested in this opportunity!

Next year we would like to see youth from more clubs in the province become more involved
and help grow the sport of sailing.

Submitted by Paula Patterson, Youth Director



